City of Red Bud
Planning Commission Meeting

March 15, 2016

Meeting Minutes

The March meeting of the Red Bud Planning Commission was called to order by Chairman Richard Roehrkasse at 7:00 p.m. on March 15, 2016.

Members Present:  Albert Gregson, Jeff Hicks, Glenn Gielow, Andrea Martin, Richard Roehrkasse, Dan McCarthy, Jared Heller, and Bart Miller

Other City Representatives:  Jeff Mueller, Zoning Code Administrator, David Friess, Aldermanic Liaison to the Planning Commission

Approval of the Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes from the January meeting was first given by Glenn Gielow and second by Jeff Hicks.  Motion carried by voice vote.  A quorum was not present at the February meeting; therefore, we reviewed the February meeting notes.

Update from Jeff

-75% of the court ordered cleanup has been in progress at both locations.  The City will more than likely have to finish the cleanup at both properties.

-On our website, the Planning Commission has its own tab.  Take a look and see if Jeff has missed anything.

-Remember to fill out the Statement of Economic Interest and either give it to Pam or send it to Pat Laramore.

Annexation

-The Lazenby’s would like to annex a portion of their property into the City with an R-2 zoning classification.  
-They would like to have horses on the other part of the property in the future, which is why they are only annexing in half of their property.  
-The Lazenby’s do not have a problem being annexed.
-This property is located over by the golf course next to Busse Estates.
-A question was brought up about the definition of “not a true pole barn” in the description given to the Planning Commission.  The answer was if the building is better than the definition of a pole barn, than it is not a true pole barn.
-The shed on the property is going to be a typical outdoor shed.
-Voss’s own the old railroad track, so the Lazenby’s will have to get a permitted easement for utilities.
-Jeff will ensure that all zoning codes are enforced on the property in regards to the annexed and non-annexed property.
-The Lazenby’s are talking to the Voss’s about putting their driveway on the railroad. 
-The main reason for this annexation is for the utilities.  The Lazenby’s are responsible for tapping into the utilities.

-In comparison to the house that is not annexed by the apartment and the graveyard, should we be concerned about this property being surrounded in the future?  Jeff said that we should not be concerned about this property.  This property is on the outside of town compared to the middle of town like the other property.
A motion to recommend the annexation of the property into the City with an R-2 zoning classification with further written wording from Jeff Mueller was first given by Jeff Hicks and second by Jared Heller.  Motion carried by voice vote.

A motion to adjourn the meeting of the Planning Commission was first given by Glenn Gielow and second by Bart Miller.  Motion was carried by voice vote.

The regular meeting of the Planning Commission was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Martin 

Acting Scribe
Attachment:  Lazenby Annexation Recommendation
